
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 30 W/E 17th June 2022 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the children 
who have had 

Birthdays this week:  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best  
attendance for week ending 

10th June:  
 

KS1:Rec 93.10%  
KS2:Y4   93.79%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Dates to Remember 
 

Friday 17th June 2022 - 1.30pm 
Jubilee Picnic Celebrations - 
£1.00 donation  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Monday 20th June 2022  
Year 1 trip - no cost  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Wednesday 22nd June 2022  
Year 6 fundraiser   
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Monday 4th July 2022 - 2.15pm 

 Year 5 parents meeting    

 Nursery closed - new starters 
visit 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Wednesday 6th July 2022 
Y1 - Y6 sports day (pm)   
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 8th July 2022 
Nur & Rec sports day (am)  
Nursery children in  
9.00am - 3.00pm  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 15th July 2022 - 2.00pm 
Year 6 - workshare     
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 22nd July 2022 
Break up for Summer Holiday  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 17th October 2022 
Derwent Hill  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 8th May 2023 
KS2 SATs - 

PLEASE DO NOT BOOK  
HOLIDAYS  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
Well done to the children who 
won last week: 
 

 Noel Lamb 

 Oliver Stewart 

 Harrison Winter 

 Oliver Rushworth 

 Hope Forster 

 Lucas McMahon 

 Harvey Sparven 

 Lewis Kay 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the 
Week’ is chosen from each 
class and they get to add 10 
tokens to their house  
collection!  

Sun Safety 
 

Finally, summer has arrived!   
  

Please remember to put sun 
cream on your child before 
they come to school each 
morning.  On particularly hot/
sunny days, we will top up 
using sun cream in school. If 
you do not wish for your child 
to use the school’s cream, 
please contact the school 
office.  

OPAL 
 

As you may be aware we are keen to keep  
expanding the amazing play areas we have on 
our yard. This week a new racetrack has been 
built. The children are loving using the scooters, 
wheely boards and bikes to complete the track.  
We are always after donations of scooters and 
bikes so please send any you may have to the school office.  
 

We are also in need of: 
 

 Old pans and kitchen utensils (wooden and plastic spoons etc),  

 Guttering pipes for our water area,  

 Pushchairs or prams, 

 Dolls.  
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your ongoing 

support.   

Designated Safeguarding Leads 
 

Do you know who our safeguarding leads are in school? 
 

Mrs Wood, Mrs Hunter and Miss Clark are our designated safeguarding leads.  This means that they have 
extensive training in keeping children safe and have contacts with various services that can offer support 
and advice.  If you have any concerns for the safety and wellbeing of a child, please get in touch.   

Attendance 
 

Despite the very disruptive couple of years children have had to their 
education due to COVID, we are seeing an increasing number of  
children missing school for family holidays.  Our whole school  
attendance is lower than other Sunderland schools, disadvantaging 
our pupils compared to their peers. While we understand that  
children also missed out on holidays and other experiences during the 
pandemic, please try to plan these during school holidays.  Mrs Wood 
will not authorise family holidays during term time.  

Alfie Conlin 

Dexter Morris 

Lila Potts 

Macie-Leigh Bell 

Keegan Smith 

Kaiden - Leon Atherton 
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Year 4 
 

Year 4 have been prasticing skipping as this week they went to the skipping tournament at the Beacon 
of Light. They competed against many other schools and had to show off their amazing skipping skills. 
Some of the skills included the double bounce, the cross over and the pretzel. All the children took 

part and showed determination and 
resilience. We had such a good day out 
and we also won the gold award for 
‘keep the pot boiling’, where 8 of our 
children worked as a team to collect 
points.  
 

Well done Year 4   

Year 3 
 

Year 3 have thoroughly enjoyed preparing  for our Jubilee celebrations.  We have been learning about the Queen for our report writing, 
singing, decorating and crafting and are now experts in everything red, white and blue!  



 

REMINDER: Year 6 Fundraiser – Wednesday 22nd June 
 

Just to remind you about the Year 6 fundraiser which will be happening soon. There will be lots of different stalls: a cake stall, tombola, toy 
and book table, guess the sweets in the jar, lucky dip and much, much more! We would still really appreciate donations: 
 

 Cakes and biscuits 

 Toys, books, sweets, toiletries and games – any bits and pieces for the jumble sale and the tombola stall.  
 

We also hope you will support us in allowing your child to bring in money to spend on this day. If it could be in change please that would be 
brilliant!  

 

Thanks Everyone! 
From Year 6 

Year 6 
 

Year 6 enjoyed a maths lesson outside. Some children went head-to-head as individuals while others competed against other pairs/teams. 
It was a great way to practise lots of different maths that we have learned during our time in KS2.  

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies 
 

Year 6 were delighted to receive their leaver’s hoodies this week. Everyone was so happy with them but also a little sad as they realised 
their time that their time at primary school is coming to an end. We would like to say a massive thank you to BGL who very kindly donated 
money to the school allowing us to purchase these as gifts to the children. Let’s enjoy the last few weeks together year 6 and give you a 
fantastic end to your time at Hylton Castle Primary School. 


